
 
 

STAFFING IMPACT REPORT ON PROPOSED LEGISLATION 
 

 
 
To:  Mayor Gavin Buckley 
 
From:  Cate Pettit, Chief of Staff 
 
Date:  September 22, 2025 
 
Subject: R-42-25: Compensation of Acting City Manager Victoria Buckland 
 

 
 
Purpose of legislation 
The purpose of this legislation is to  address requirements of the Annapolis Charter, Article VI, 
Section 2B, by seeking the Council’s consent to continue compensating Victoria Buckland as 
Acting City Manager beyond her initial six month acting period which ends on November 7. 
 
Impact of legislation on staffing 
This legislation has no impact on current staffing. It simply extends current staffing 
arrangements until such time as a new Mayor appoints, and a new Council affirms, an ongoing 
City Manager. 
 
Prepared by Cate Pettit, Chief of Staff 
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